
COLLEGE CURRICULUM COMMITTEE  
(reported by Rachelle Campbell) 
 

Last met on Tuesday, October 24th. 

• Approved the Student Resource Center proposal to create its own curriculum committee, 

which includes DRC (Disability Resource Center) and FEI (Family Engagement Institute.   

• During the discussion and approval of Stand Alone courses it was noted that the Stand 

Alone Form is for credit courses.  The form will be updated to address noncredit courses 

and presented at the next CCC meeting. 

• Approved the Landscape Technician certificate presented by the Horticulture 

Department.  

• Introduced ASCCC Resolutions  

Foothill resolution addressing the issue of the Bachelor Degree Requirements 

▪ 2.01 F17 Request Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges 
(ACCJC) to Readdress Bachelor Degree Program Requirements 

Guided Pathways:  Sending a team to learn more about Guided Pathways Nov. 7th at the 
IEPI (Institutional Effectiveness Partnership Initiative) training 

▪ *9.01 F17 College Autonomy and Faculty Purview for Determining Meta 
Majors or Areas of Focus 

▪ *17.02 F17 Local Academic Senate Role in Developing and Implementing 
Guided Pathways Frameworks 

Senate Officers will be meeting with the Apprenticeship Programs on Nov. 1st at the SJ 
Pipe Trades Training Center to get feedback on the three resolutions: 

▪ *10.02 F17 Dialog and Collaboration on Apprenticeship Faculty Minimum 
Qualifications 

▪ *17.03 F17 Application of Faculty Policies to Apprenticeship Instructors 
▪ *17.04 F17 Local Senate Purview Over Placement of Apprenticeship Courses 

Within Disciplines 
Discussed the following resolution: 

▪ *14.01 F17 Allow Students to Repeat Substandard Grades at Other 
Regionally Accredited Institutions 

▪ Foothill has a process that allows students to complete courses they 

received a substandard grade in at another institution.  The course is 

identified as repeated on the student transcript.  

 

• Did a deep dive into the curricular process for how a thought becomes a new course.  

Kristy Lisle facilitated a discussion where the process was sketched out; division level, 

involvement of CCC, the C3MS process, articulation, board of trustees, state involvement 

and catalog.  This was a first step towards defining where the pain points are in the 

process in order to inform future discussions.  It is important to note that all courses, 

credit, noncredit, CTE, apprenticeship, are on the same schedule at this point in time.   

 

• Reminder that the Nov. 7th meeting was moved to Nov. 14th due to the IEPI Pathways 

Conference that both Curriculum Co-Chairs, Andrew LaManque and Rachelle Campbell 

will be attending.  The Nov. 14th meeting will offer a professional development training, 



conducted by Carolyn Holcroft, regarding evaluating stand-alone courses through an 

equity lens. 

 

For further discussion and details on the meeting, please check in with your CCC reps.  

 

Our next meeting will be held on November 14th, at 2pm in the President’s Conference room.   

 

 


